SDMC Minutes for January 26, 2022 Joe E. Moreno Elementary

Members in attendance: K. Chov, K. Morton, Ms. Crawford, A. Villarreal, M.
Guebara;0. Ojeda; L. Barroso; E. Mulkins, A. Castro,

Meeting was called to order by Ms. Castro at 3:31 via TEAMS and in person. Sign
in and agenda was passed out.

First item on agenda was grade level concerns;

5t grade brought up when would report cards be printed, Ms. Castro will
ask Ms. Garza about that and bring response. However, they are available
to be viewed online. (Update, reports were printed Thursday Jan. 27,2022.
Bathrooms and the problem of writing , students congregating..
suggestions were given as to how best addressed to make sure all grade
levels, teachers are responsible for keeping bathrooms clean. Also, Ms.
Castro suggested that maybe a staff member will need to start doing duty
in the mornings to supervise students are not going in unsupervised.

5t grade also wanted to replicate what 4" grade is doing which is doing
flipgrid, and practicing with headphones. ( Will check to make sure we
have enough headphones and get back with 4™ and 5™,

4t grade asked about status of color printers., Ms. Castro responded that
they have been ordered, a PO issued and Ms. Ramirez is in contact with
vendor about shipment. They are in route.

Mardi Gras incentives the status? These are being planned for. As well as
for other grade levels. Your department chair has to contact the admin
team lead to coordinate the purchase of your grade level. She will give you
info.

3" Grade also had the same question.

3" also asked about can the math schedule now be revised during day...
Ms. Castro responded,, as long as literacy is being monitored and is NOT
regressing.

2" grade asked where is their TA for pullouts. Ms. Castro responded that
TA should be having teacher to sign the logs weekly about what students
they have pulled out. Administration is asking TA for logs... so that we can
see if schedule is being followed.

1%t grade had the same concern



Kindergarten asked about the transition of new teacher coming into Kinder,
Ms. Castro responded that the new teacher will need time to meet
students, see schedule being implemented, visit other classes. So Ms.
Neihouse will be in there another week.

Ancillary reports that PE coaches want everyone to know that Heart activity
begins in February.

A question was asked Was there a Thinking Maps sign in? Ms. Castro took
the recording and members that attended and addressed payroll in that
manner.

Another question was on ESL stipend. Yes there will be one, certification
tests have had to be taken. And PD also had to recorded before stipend is
issued. So Ms. Castro encouraged everyone to do this early.

ESSER funds were addressed, clubs and enrichment like our gardening Club,
our Soccer Club are eligible for pay.

Ms. Castro reminded everyone to stay abreast of the new teacher
evaluation system.

The upper grades will need help with tutorials as semester rolls out and we
need everyone ‘s help, we will put sign up sheets.

And to also give input on the 2022-23 Academic Calendar,,, A or B.

Also, Ms. Castro reminded group that our February calendar will be very busy,
take note.



